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Advance Notification of Piling Works 

 
 

Following a suspension of works relating to COVID-19, Luddon Construction will 

recommence piling works on 22nd June 2020.  

 

Please be assured that Luddon Construction have put clear measures in place to ensure 

they can safely and responsibly restart works in line with all Scottish Government 

guidance on COVID-19. 

 

Noise and vibration will be carefully monitored and controlled during the works in 

accordance with BS5228-1:2009+A1:2014 (Code of practice for noise and vibration control 

on construction and open sites - Part 1: Noise; and Part 2: Vibration). 

 

Luddon will adopt ‘Best Practicable Means’ to minimise vibration including continuous 

monitoring of vibration levels for the duration of each pile drive.  

 

Prior to the commencement of piling activities in March 2020, Luddon Construction offered 

and carried out a visual inspection on adjacent properties within a reasonable proximity of the 

works. Upon completion of the piling works a further visual inspection will be carried out to 

re-assess the properties. 

 

The piling works are planned to be undertaken from 22nd June 2020 to 17th July 2020.  

 

As a responsible neighbour, Highland Spring Group have no plans to explore the opportunity 

to extend construction hours in relation to the piling works as part of the temporary planning 

relaxation proposed by the Scottish Government for the construction industry. The works 

have been programmed to minimise the duration and therefore disruption to the local 

community and are planned to be undertaken during normal working hours, 07.00 – 19:00 

Monday-Friday and 08:00-13:00 on Saturdays.  

 

Luddon Construction would like to apologise in advance for any inconvenience this may 

cause.  

 

If you have any questions or queries about our work in Blackford, please call or email 

Highland Spring Group on 01764 660637 or email blackfordrail@highlandspringgroup.com 

 

All site operatives have been advised to direct queries to this phone number. 

 

Regular project progress updates can also be found on the Blackford Community Council 

website. 


